Dear Governor Haley,

I am expressing an idea I have had for a long time about Major League Baseball and
the future of South Carolina. Our state has grown so much in becoming a manufacturing
and tourist hub and my proposal would put us over the top! Charlotte is on the list for
the next MLB expansion, whether they will get a franchise is questionable because of
MLB,S plans and the cost of a stadium in Chariotte. However, if you were to get in
touch with Allan H. Selig (Commissioner of MLB) and expressed interest in future
expansion, a stadium in Rock Hill would be a win/win for SC & NC. Just like 3 New
York City teams use New Jersey for tax purposes, a stadium in Rock Hill would be a
safe haven for MLB. This would certainly generate huge revenue's as well as many jobs

inSC. Whata legacy you would have if you brought MLB to South Carolina! Please, - -~ -

give it a try!

Deepest respect,
AL

Larry Sherburne

103 Ashe Court

Easley, SC 29642

864-992-1344
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